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Whānau Handbook


1a & 3 Madill Street, Tuakau
09 2368195 or  0211474211 (Cell phone)
office@tuakauslittlestars.co.nz


About Us:
Tuakau’s Little Stars is a family owned and operated centre. Originally opened in 2000 by Stephen and Janet Thomas as Tuakau’s first privately owned early learning facility. The centre is currently owned and operated by Lynn and Sharon, daughters of Stephen and Janet.
Our mission: “We believe in giving children a happy and memorable childhood.”





Public Holidays/Christmas:
Our centre does not open on statutory or public holidays. Over Christmas we are closed for an extended period, these dates are reconfirmed every year around October.
Becoming Involved:
An important part of early learning, wherever it may be, is your involvement. This enables your tamariki to experience an environment where they are connecting links between people, places, and things. This can be achieved in small ways, such as:
* Asking the tamariki about their day.
*Read tamariki portfolio and comment on current journey forms.
*Talk to kaiako about your tamariki, about their day and their learning journey.
*Be whānau help on excursions.
*Help tamariki to participate in our fun days, like dress up, and bike day.
*Bring in photos of your whānau trips and fun events your tamariki has been to.
*Be present and engaging during drop offs and pickups.

If you have any feedback whether it be positive or areas for improvement, please come and see kaiako or management.
How to access information:
There is quite a lot of information available for whānau throughout our centre.
*Our most recent Education Review Report can be found at www.ero.govt.nz
*Our policies and procedures are in the whānau folder which is kept in the entrance way to Big Stars.
*All our tamariki have a portfolio documenting their learning journey and learning experiences. These are always available to look at and take home.
*Whānau will have opportunities to participate with our centre reviews.
*Any extra information that you require or are interested in, please talk to kaiako.
Complaints:
Our complaints procedures can be found in our whānau folder and on the wall in the entrances of both buildings.
Social Media:
We have a Facebook page and Instagram which publishes information on up-and-coming events and interesting things we have been up to. We do not post photos of our tamariki faces on any social media platforms or website. Please follow us as this is a great way to stay connected and informed.
Excursions:
Tamariki and kaiako sometimes take short walks around the area, called regular or spontaneous excursions. We often visit the local parks and the library. Our adult to child ratio is 1 adult to 4 tamariki for over 2 years old, 1 adult to 2 tamariki for under 2 years. At least two teachers will attend the outing, one of our kaiako will be qualified and one with a current first aid certificate. A first aid kit and cell phone are taken on all outings. We consider these outings an important part of centre life, this allows us to become part of our local community. Permission for these regular or spontaneous excursions is requested at the time of enrolment on the enrolment form. A record of any regular or spontaneous excursions is documented in the entrance area in Big Stars on the day via the white board notices or the excursion record form next to the signing in sheets. We also undertake trips/excursions out of the local area. A separate permission form will be required for these. Please also see our excursion policy located in our whānau folder in the Big Stars entrance area.
Big Stars:
Big Stars encourage independence and learning alongside others. We focus on tamariki self-help skills in preparation for school. To do this the tamariki have the following responsibilities:
*Looking after their belongings. 
*At mealtimes they get their own lunch box and open the containers. 
*Sit quietly for stories. 
*Help to look after the centre, tidying away equipment, rubbish etc. 
*Listening to people talking. 
*Learning boundaries, conflict resolution and acceptable behavior. 
*Help is always available and given.
Little Stars:
We provide a calm homelike environment within the centre, where there is plenty of space to crawl, walk and explore. We promote a play-based learning program where we encourage infants and toddlers to learn while having fun. We strive to keep to tamariki home routines. A book will be created, giving you a daily report on your tamariki food intake, sleep times and toileting/nappy routines as well as any other information requested or required. Please use this book to convey any information you think kaiako may need to know. As part of our commitment to sustainability cloth nappies are available, if you are interested in this please talk to a Little Stars kaiako. You will need to provide at least four nappies per day, and any food or milk/formula your tamariki will need. We have spoons, bibs, a fridge, and microwave available.
Contact Information:
Enrolment forms are to be completed on enrolment. If your contact information changes, please notify us as soon as possible. You may request to see the enrolment form at any time.
Signing in and out:
It is a requirement of our license with the Ministry of Education that parents sign the register upon arrival and departure from the centre. This is also a safety measure in case of an emergency.
Birthdays:
Tamariki over the age of 2 will prepare and decorate a birthday cake, with the help of kaiako, to share with their friends. No other food or drinks are needed. Tamariki under 2 will decorate cookies with their peers to celebrate.  

Toys:
We recommend tamariki do not bring toys from home. Tuakau’s Little Stars do not take any responsibility for lost or broken toys.
Emergencies:
There are several ways of communication with whānau during emergencies such as earthquakes, flooding etc. We will make an announcement of our Facebook and Instagram pages as well as send newsletters to your email address and in some cases a TXT message. All our emergencies announcement on any platform will be the same, telling you how and where the tamariki are, what has happened and when you will be hearing from us again.
Newsletters:
Newsletters are sent out via email. They are sent to the email we have recorded for you. Please look for them in your email (and check junk mail) there will be notices on our white boards when a newsletter has been sent. There will be one per term or more often if there is important information to convey to you.
Clothing:
It is important that all property is named. Because of the play we engage in your tamariki may come home dirty or their clothes may get wet during the day. We will provide a wet bag for the wet or soiled clothing which is to stay with the tamariki bag. Please have in your tamariki bags at least one set of spare clothes. During the sunny months tamariki will have sunblock applied twice a day. Hats are compulsory and shoes will be needed as the matting gets hot. For sun safety reasons please do not dress your child in singlet or small strapped sun dresses.
Sickness:
Tamariki are to be kept home if they have any of the following symptoms: 
*A high temperature 
*Inflamed throat or eyes 
*An upset stomach, vomiting or diarrhea (and at least 48 hours after their symptoms have stopped) 
*An unidentified rash 
*Any other disease or condition which will have a detrimental effect on others within the centre. For example, chicken pox, conjunctivitis, hand foot and mouth. 
*Kept home the day of their immunisations. 
Food:
Whānau are required to provide morning tea, lunch, and afternoon tea for tamariki. As whānau you know what your tamariki likes to eat and how much they eat each day. It is also a great way of getting tamariki ready for school. Our centre promotes healthy eating and encourage whānau to provide well balanced meals.
The Ministry of Health has developed guidelines “Reducing food related chocking for babies and young children at early learning services” (2020) which can be found on our website. It is recommended you read these guidelines. Our centre will abide by these guidelines when providing food as part of our learning experiences. All tamariki will be seated and supervised while eating. Treats are to be limited to one per day. We do not allow juice, flavoured milk, pies, lollies, chewing gum, chocolate, or other confectionery. In preparation for school, we ask that the tamariki at Big Stars do not bring food which needs to be heated.
Sun Safe:
· On a designated ‘SunSmart’ day, tamariki and kaiako will wear hats (for a minimum this would be during the months of daylight-saving October to March). Tamariki not wearing hats will be asked to play indoors or in shaded areas. 
· Whānau will be encouraged to provide a hat for their tamariki, and kaiako will be responsible for checking bags for a hat if they are not being worn. 
· An emergency supply of hats will be available at the centre. Which will be laundered appropriately.  
· Tamariki and kaiako will be encouraged to wear ‘SunSmart’ clothes, i.e., t-shirts rather than singlet tops. 
· Sunscreen will be applied to the tamariki as they arrive in the morning, again at lunchtime, and any other time as required. 
· If a tamariki is excluded from using the centre’s sunscreen then their whānau will be required to provide a named sunscreen for their tamariki. This will be signed upon enrolment.
· Kaiako and management will work together to provide a ‘SunSmart’’ environment.  
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